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Ballot Initiated District

• Sec. 5-8-73 - Designation of permit parking districts; 

notice of designation

• The City Manager may recommend locations be 

designated as an RPP district if located within one 

mile of an existing or proposed transit station 

• The Director of Transportation and Environmental 

Services shall mail a ballot to all residential properties 

within the proposed permit parking district

• If more than 50% of ballots are returned, and more than 60% of 

those returned ballots indicate support for creating an RPP 

district, the City Manager shall certify this fact to the TPB



District Need

• Proximity to future Potomac Yard Metro Station 

anticipated to open in fall 2022

• Mitigate commuter parking
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Ballot Process

• Delivered ballots to USPS for mailing to all residential 

properties in proposed area in late February, 2022

• Provided options to return ballots by mail, email, or online form

• Sample ballot shown on next slide

• Requested responses by March 28, 2022

• Coordinated with Potomac Greens Homeowner’s 

Association to send residents information and to answer 

questions from residents



Sample Ballot

Three ways to 
respond: 

1. Website

2. Mail

3. Scan & E-Mail

Unique PIN
ensures one
response per 
address



Next Steps

• City Code Requirements:

• >50% of addresses respond; >60% of respondents vote ‘yes.’

• If residents approve of the Potomac Greens RPP district, 

City staff estimates that the neighborhood streets will be 

be posted with restrictions in the Summer of 2022 

• City staff recommend 2-hour restrictions Monday through Saturday 

8 a.m. to 11 p.m. except holders of District 14 permits

• Petitions requesting customized restrictions would go through the 

standard petitioning process with the Traffic and Parking Board

• RPP District will be operational before the Metro station

opens

• ‘Go Live’ date for enforcement, permits to be determined



Thank You! 

Alex Block

alex.block@alexandriava.gov

703-746-4086

Max Devilliers

max.devilliers@alexandriava.gov

703-746-4245

mailto:Alex.block@alexandriava.gov
mailto:max.devilliers@alexandriava.gov

